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2.
INFORMATION

2.1. The Sustainable Communities Act established a process whereby, at set intervals, local authorities could make proposals to change the law so as to improve service delivery or address quality of life issues in their areas. Proposals are submitted to the Local Government Association (LGA) , which then submits a shortlist of ideas to government, which government are formally required to consider. 

2.2. Kettering Borough Council submitted three ideas in the last round, during summer 2009, which were:-

a) Prohibiting charging orders, which is a mechanism whereby creditors can covert an unsecured loan (e.g. a credit card debt) into a  secured loan by seeking a  court order. This was raised in the lead up to and at the Credit Crunch Summit last year and appeared to be something which unduly penalised people in debt by ”changing the rules” under which that debt had been incurred. This proposal has not been supported by the LGA.

b) Permitting authorities to employ generic wardens capable of dealing with decriminalised parking enforcement AND clean neighbourhoods enforcement. At present, Department of Transport Guidance advises authorities that civil parking enforcement officers should not undertake any other non parking related duties. The Borough Council has argued that this is unnecessarily restrictive and leads to authorities having to run separate enforcement teams of people working in the same area, at greater cost and with less capacity than a single team. This inability to merge teams has been one of the reasons that KBC declined to be involved in the introduction of decriminalised parking in the county. This has been progressed through to the Secretary of State on the LGA’s shortlist. 
c) Controlling the price of alcohol in off licences (principally in supermarkets) where there was evidence that low prices were having an adverse impact on crime and disorder and on health issues in an area. It proposed that there would have to be a process to evidence a problem, engage with stakeholders and ideally arrive at a voluntary arrangement, and then to formally involve the LSP, the CDRP and statutory agencies in the decision making about applying controls. The LGA have taken this proposal through to the shortlist as well, but with the suggestion that a pilot might be appropriate. KBC has said that a pilot in this area would need to cover adjacent districts (e.g. North Northants) for it to make sense. 
2.3. It is not known what the timetable now is for the Secretary of State to progress the LGA shortlist. There are over 200 proposals in the LGA shortlist, so it is not likely to be particularly rapid. 

3.
CONSULTATION AND CUSTOMER IMPACT
3.1.  The proposals submitted by KBC arose out of issues that had been the subject of discussion or debate at various fora including the LSP, the CDRP, the credit crunch summit and at the Borough Council’s committees.  

4.
POLICY IMPLICATIONS
4.1.    None at this stage. 

5.
USE OF RESOURCES
5.1.
Not known at this stage. 
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1.	PURPOSE OF REPORT





To advise the LSP of developments with regard to proposals to change legislation under this Act. 





	





6.	RECOMMENDATION





	That the report be noted 









